
OBTAINING ESSENTIAL PROPERTY WHEN NO-CONTACT  

 

If there is a no contact order in effect and you need help making arrangements to obtain your 
personal essential belongings (medication, clothing, personal hygiene products, etc) you may 
contact the Justice Programs Office 24/7 either in person (Monroe County Justice 
Programs/Justice Department) located at 112 S. Court Street Sparta, WI (first floor of the Justice 
Center), call 608-269-8835, or by email jbonds@co.monroe.wi.us.  

The Justice Department cannot help with child placement, child visitation or non-essential 
items (tv’s, computers, video games, etc).  Please note that Justice Department Staff will not go 
to the residence to help obtain belongings.  Our role is to help you make arrangements to 
obtain your personal belongings.  

When reporting in person to the Justice Department please come prepared with the no 
contact’s phone number and phone numbers for potential third party individuals (friends, 
family members, coworkers, neighbors, etc) that may be able and willing to assist you in the 
property exchange.   

Monroe County Justice Department will attempt to call the no-contact and make arrangements; 
however, if the no-contact is unwilling or we are unable to reach them, then Monroe County 
Justice Department will cease involvement and you will need to contact an attorney regarding 
this civil matter. Law Enforcement does not get involved in property exchanges.   


